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Child Protection Policy and Guidelines
The Board of Management of St Catherine's NS fully subscribes to the "Children First" Child Protection guidelines as agreed between the Department of Health and Children and the Department of Education and Science.

Members of staff  are asked to familiarise themselves with the guidelines in full, which are available in the Staff Library.

In brief:

· A member of staff who becomes aware of a child protection issue either by observing evidence of injury or neglect, or through a child's disclosure, should immediately report the matter to the Designated Liaison Person (DLP), who is the Principal, April Cronin. The Deputy Designated Liaison Person (DDLP) is Karen Jordan, the Deputy Principal.

· Neither the member of staff, nor the DLP, should undertake detailed investigative work as we are not trained to do this professionally. It is acceptable to gently ask the child for details of any allegations and to clarify what the child may have meant by a statement.

· Evidence of neglect may be noted over time, e.g., the child being dressed inappropriately for the weather, being unkempt / dirty, being late frequently, having no lunch, etc. 

· The member of staff should record the concern in writing, identifying the child by his / her register number in the Roll Book. This report should be factual and does not need to be long-winded, simply recording what the staff member saw or heard. S/he should keep a copy of the report and give a copy to the DLP.

· The DLP will inform the parents that a report will be sent to the HSE on the matter. While parents may naturally wish to respond to the allegation, it is not the DLP’s job to assess either the allegation itself or the parents’ response. This is a job for a professional social worker from the HSE, who will contact the parents directly.

· The DLP will report the matter in writing to the HSE. In the event of the child being considered to be in immediate danger of further harm, both the HSE and the Gardai will be informed and the child will not be allowed to return home until under the supervision of either the Gardai or the social services.
· The DLP will keep the reporting member of staff informed as to what action, if any, has been taken. However, the matter should not be discussed with other members of staff, or with parties outside of school,  unless the DLP feels it is necessary to do so. 

